
 

 

 
Repetition of Training Hours 
 
Drivers cannot repeat periodic training modules unnecessarily within a 5-year rolling period.  
 
PLEASE NOTE: This is a rolling 5-year period, not the drivers 5-year DQC period.  
 
Example: If a driver sits on a course on 1st September 2024 and their new DQC is issued from 10th 
September 2024, they will not be able to sit on the same course until 2nd September 2029.  
 
RTITB monitor all courses and any repeated modules will be queried so we can ensure that we have a 
valid reason this happened to submit to DVSA.  
 
DVSA have produced a document to support trainers in their decision making surrounding this subject. 
This can be found on the DVSA website. 
 
If the reason for repetition is not valid, the hours will not be uploaded to the DVSA. 
 
For ways to help check if drivers have repeated modules, please contact the Driver CPC Team on 01952 
520211 or via email to masterdrivercpc@rtitb.com  
 

https://www.jaupt.org.uk/storage/Repetition%20of%20Periodic%20Training%20May%202023.pdf
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